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18:00-19:00 Thursday 15 October (Auditorium) 
LATE BREAKER SESSION: This is Public Health Europe! A Celebration of the 
2019-2020 TIPH Campaigns and Honours for the 2020 Andrija Štampar Medalist for 
Excellence in Public Health | 13:15-14:15 Thursday 15 October (Auditorium) 
WORLD LEADERSHIP DIALOG #27: Transforming public health education: 
collaborating globally to act for the future of humanity - Global Network for 
Academic Public Health | 13:15-14:15 Friday 16 October (Auditorium) 
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Call to join the ASPHER COVID-19 Task Force 
7~à`=ˣʻ˃˷ıŊ˷`űŭîđŃ��˷ˡűŪđćıîŃ˷ŉőŊŹĭŃƕ˷ĦđîŹžŭđˢ˸
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Ç\`¿˷`¿˷¸Ì6q`7˷\A qÇ\˷`ŹîŃƕ˷7îŉŪîıħŊű��˷ˡűŪđćıîŃ˷ŉőŊŹĭŃƕ˷ĦđîŹžŭđˢ˸

TIPH Campaign from the Northern Italy Schools of Public Health 
The University of Bologna TIPH Campaign: Impact of the Environment on Health 

Make use of the TIPH label for your COVID-19 Actions and beyond! 
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Lukasz Balwicki @Medical University of Gdansk 
Ranjit Khutan @University of Wolverhampton 
Iwona Kowalska-Bobko @Jagiellonian University 
Anna Odone @University of Pavia 
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13th International Scientific Conference 2020 @Angela Boškin Faculty of Health Care 
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EUPHA and UK Faculty of Public Health Webinar series:  
'Public health ethics, law and human rights for the future of humanity' 
Second mid-term Conference @EUPHA section on Health Workforce Research 
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LEPH 2021: The 6th Conference on Law Enforcement & Public Health 
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Call for Case Studies on Responses to COVID-19 aimed at Improving and Sustaining 
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SHARE THE ASPHER NEWSLETTER! 
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  

September has been a busy month for ASPHER and its members, and                       
for COVID-19. The virus continues to rise in familiar u-shaped curves                     
that some call ‘second wave’ and some call ‘the continuation of the                       
first wave…’ In some countries it appears like there is even a third                         
wave. So while epidemiologists like to debate these things, it seems, to                       
me, we just have to describe what we see in the epicurves – they look                             
like waves to me! 

 

They do look a bit less wavey in log scale though, as Henrique Barros showed us for                                 
Portugal at the ASPHER COVID-19 Task Force recently But as a US scientist was quoted,                             
‘when you are underwater it doesn’t matter how many waves are going over you’. 
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The summertime observation of a younger group being ill with mild infections and less                           
need for hospitalisation is giving way to a rise in intensive care admissions and deaths,                             
especially in France, Spain, UK and Israel. 

 

In some countries which managed well earlier in the year, there is a surge. You can never                                 
believe you have this virus beaten – as the New Zealanders discovered two days after their                               
100 days-COVID free national celebration, and the Czechs are now finding after their                         
Charles Bridge street party. 

Everyone is getting excited by the US President’s COVID-19 and conspiracy theories, and                         
media management. The reality of the President’s condition may never be known. But for                           
me, it is clear the whole era of fake news, digital disruption and manipulation and                             
surveillance capitalism is something we must address as a major threat to the public’s                           
health. We are looking to develop an ASPHER team to look at mass communication – how                               
to make it work for health in the era of fake news and social media. If you have that                                     
knowledge join us. But will we believe you? 
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The real bombshell study of the month is the Laxminarayan, et al. study published in                             
¿ćıđŊćđ which will make us all reappraise our assessment of testing and tracing strategies                           
and the resources we commit to them - the most intensive contact tracing programme on                             
the planet – in Tamil Nadu and Andhra Pradesh in Southern India has confirmed the                             
importance of super-spreading events and also the potential of children to spread the                         
infection. Our Task Force subgroup led by Henrique Lopes (Catholic University of Portugal)                         
and Severine Deguen (EHESP) are rapidly re-assessing cross-country policies on mask use                       
in the classroom.  

We are also repeating our survey of our Member Schools’ policies through our young                           
professionals group led by Ines Siepman (ScHARR, Sheffield University). This is a vital                         
survey to help our members judge their own policies. Many are now observing that                           
universities have put monetary considerations ahead of student wellbeing – forcing                     
students to return to campus only to have them ‘imprisoned’ in their halls of residence.                             
There is widespread concern about universities as potential sources of infection in their                         
local communities. On the other hand, a recent global study has shown young people are                             
only slightly less concerned about staying safe and protecting people around them, than                         
over 45 year olds. The UK Independent SAGE group have proposed actions for COVID safe                             
universities. And not to be outdone – the official UK SAGE group has also published                             
guidance. All our members need to be actively involved in this vital area of public health                               
protection. Please respond to our surveys when you get them. 

In September, ASPHER activities included the General Assembly, at which we welcomed                       
ten new Member Programmes, reported and celebrated the achievements of our Member                       
Schools, our COVID-19 Task Force and our young professionals, reported improvements in                       
governance and financial management and agreed our Strategy to 2025. Professor Carlo                       
Signorelli from University Vita-Salute San Raffaele, Milan, Italy was acclaimed as our new                         
President-elect from May 2021. Nadav Davidovitch (Ben-Gurion University of the Negev,                     
Be’er Sheva, Israel) and Carla Lopes (ISPUP, Porto, Portugal) were also acclaimed as new                           
ASPHER Executive Board members to serve from May 2021. Congratulations to you all –                           
you are already major assets for ASPHER and I look forward to working with you. 

The following day we held a successful webinar with WHO Europe colleagues, progressing                         
the WHO-ASPHER Competency Framework for the Public Health Workforce in the                     
European Region. I am most grateful to Natasha Azzopardi-Muscat, Anna Cichowska and                       
Martin Krayer von Krauss from WHO Europe and ASPHER Vice President Kasia                       
Czabanowska from Maastricht University for making this happen. There is much to be done                           
on competencies and this was just one step further down the road. A related activity is the                                 
ASPHER-ECDC project - Updating Core Competencies for Applied Infectious Disease                   
Epidemiology (UCCAIDE), announced in the September Newsletter, which is being led for                       
us by Mary Codd and her team at University College Dublin. 

It was a great pleasure to join colleagues at the National School of Public Health (ENSP) and                                 
Nova University, Lisbon for their 52-25 Years Celebration last week. Thank you to Carla                           
Nunes for the invitation. It was also great to be part of a celebration of nursing and                                 
midwifery in Slovenia with Angela Boškin Faculty of Health Care and to share some of my                               
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thoughts on how nursing disciplines are such a crucial part of public health systems and                             
services. Thank you to Sanela Pivač and colleagues for this invitation. 

To round off the month was the most virtually excellent European Health Forum Gastein at                             
which I was part of a high level dialogue on the proposed European Health Union – never                                 
more necessary. I have said from the start that Ursula Von der Leyen’s European                           
Commission President’s manifesto ‘A Europe that strives for more’ is a public health                         
agenda. We need to see that it is delivered and becomes a reality. Likewise the EU4Health                               
programme is vital as well – health problems do not respect borders – international                           
cooperation and action is needed. Countries can also pool their resources for example, in                           
procurement of vaccines and medical equipment as in the current COVID-19 pandemic. 

My thanks again to you all for your interest and enthusiasm. Thanks particularly to Robert                             
Otok and Lore Leighton for all their hard work this month. 

If you need some more to read, try these publications new this month: 

Middleton J, Lopes H, Michelsen K, Reid J. Planning for a second wave pandemic of                             
COVID-19 and planning for winter. Int J Public Health (2020). 
DOI: https://doi.org/10.1007/s00038-020-01455-7  

McDonald E, Middleton J, Lalloo D, Greenhalgh T. Safely returning clinically vulnerable                       
people to work. BMJ 2020; 370. 
DOI: https://doi.org/10.1136/bmj.m3600  

Martin-Moreno J, Laham S, Dhonkal R , Green M, Middleton J. vaccines for COVID-19,                           
reasons for hope- but first, for concern. BMJ Opinion, September 30th�� 2020. 
https://blogs.bmj.com/bmj/2020/09/30/vaccines-for-covid-19-reasons-for-hope-but-f
irst-for-concern/ 

Yours in health, 

John Middleton, President, ASPHER 
August 28th�� 2020 
 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE SECRETARIAT 
As noted by our most unflappable President in his message, early Autumn is always a busy                               
time for Schools and as a Schools’ Association, ASPHER is no different! 

The Secretariat was most pleased with the smooth and successful running of the 2020                           
General Assembly. Such great spirit was on display with 60 Member Schools in attendance                           
representing programmes from 36 countries. The progress made during the GA                     
strengthens the standing of the organisation and we were delighted to welcome 10 new                           
Members! Please watch the newsletters and aspher.org for updates as we advance with the                           
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newly adopted ASPHER 2025 Strategic Plan with some important improvements on                     
governance and routine operations. 

First and foremost in this October Newsletter, we urge you to review the World Congress                             
on Public Health 2020 events for this week. We have highlighted selected events each day,                             
but make sure you do not miss: ASPHER-led Plenary #6: Revolutionizing the Public Health                           
Workforce as Agents of Change, TIPH Europe and Andrija Stampar Medal Celebrations, and                         
the World Leadership Dialog #27 with the Global Network for Academic Public Health. 

This edition of the newsletter includes our two Feature articles. The first is the country                             
spotlight on COVID-19, focusing on Israel, which has experienced an early resurgence of                         
cases this season and is in a new lockdown. The second is a ‘double’ feature of the two                                   
Italian This is Public Health Campaigns: Northern Italy and Bologna.   

The Inequalities and Vulnerable Populations subgroup of the ASPHER COVID-19 Task Force                       
has just released their e-booklet of basic terms: ‘What is Inequality? Basic Health Inequality                           
Concepts for Understanding the COVID-19 Pandemic’. We have had positive feedback from                       
Member Schools who are already putting it to use in classrooms – it should become a great                                 
training resource for our Members enriching ASPHER’s library. It is great to see the Task                             
Force sustaining its performance and productivity – we recently called for interest from                         
new members and it’s never too late to get involved – drop us a message if you wish to join! 

The Secretariat is continuing to look for ways to improve the newsletter – making it better                               
and more useful for our readers. New this month, we have added a section on important                               
Staff Appointments and Awards with special congratulations to Iwona Kowalska-Bobko,                   
Anna Odone, Lukasz Balwicki, and Ranjit Khutan. Do be sure to send us your Faculty and                               
Student news so that we can highlight them in the future. 

Although most of us are focused on WCPH2020 for this week there are other exciting                             
events coming up from ASPHER Members and Partners. Make sure you don’t miss them! 

Thank you to all our Members for your support; let’s make ASPHER                       
even stronger! Be sure to impress the world with the voices of                       
European SPHs at the World Congress! 

Best Wishes from the ASPHER Secretariat, 
Robert Otok, Lore Leighton, Naomi Nathan - ASPHER Secretariat 

 
Please don’t forget to share your news, publications and announcements with                     
lore.leighton@aspher.org to be included in the next regular issue of the Newsletter and on                           
the ASPHER website activity log. áđ îŭđ ŊőƓ ŪžĆŃıűĭıŊħ ŉőŭđ ŭđħžŃîŭ ŉőŊŹĭŃƕ ŊđƓűŃđŹŹđŭ          ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸
ŭđŪőŭŹű Ɠĭıćĭ ƓıŃŃ ĆđŹŹđŭ đŊűžŭđ ŹıŉđŃƕ ŭđŃđîűđ őĦ ƕőžŭ îŊŊőžŊćđŉđŊŹű Źő Źĭđ ¿¸\A»˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸
wđŉĆđŭűĭıŪˑ Finally, we always appreciate any comments and/or suggestions for˸                  
improvements for us to consider for the newsletter - let us know! 
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16TH WORLD CONGRESS ON PUBLIC HEALTH 

 

Schedule of ASPHER Highlights 

Çžđűčîƕ˷ʻʽ˷~ćŹőĆđŭ˸

ˁˎʺʺˣ˂ˎʺʺ˷˝V˞˷ʻˌVˌ˷ˣ˷~ŭîŃ˷ŪŭđűđŊŹîŹıőŊűˎ˷7žŭŭıćžŃžŉ˷čđƒđŃőŪŉđŊŹ˷îŊč˷ćőŭđ˷ćőŉŪđŹđŊćđű 
Featuring ŃđŊî ¸đŹŭïŀőƒïˍ ¸îŃîćŀƖ ÌŊıƒđŭűıŹƕ ~Ńőŉőžć, Czech Republic on  ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸        
Strengthening core competences and skills of medical and public health students for digital                         
health; and for public health emergencies. 

ʻʼˎʻʿˣʻʽˎʻʿ ˝6˞ ʾˌ6ˌ ˣ ¿ŀıŃŃű ĆžıŃčıŊħ űđŉıŊîŭˎ ¸îŭŹıćıŪîŹőŭƕ îćŹıőŊ ŭđűđîŭćĭˎ űĭîŭıŊħ ŪőƓđŭ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸
Źő˷ıŉŪŭőƒđ˷ŪžĆŃıć˷ĭđîŃŹĭ˷ŭđűđîŭćĭ˷őžŹćőŉđű | wîîűŹŭıćĭŹ˷ÌŊıƒđŭűıŹƕ (Netherlands) 

ʻʼˎʻʿˣʻʽˎʻʿ˷˝V˞˷ʾˌVˌ˷ˣ˷~ŭîŃ˷ŪŭđűđŊŹîŹıőŊűˎ˷7őŊŹıŊžıŊħ˷đčžćîŹıőŊ˷îŊč˷ŃđîčđŭűĭıŪ 
Featuring Silivia Declich, Istituto Superiore di Sanità, Rome (ISS) on Turning constraints                       
into resources: the experience of Ç» `xʾw̥\˷ŹŭîıŊıŊħ˷Ūŭőħŭîŉŉđ on migrants’ health. 

ʻʽˎʽʺˣʻʾˎʽʺ˷˝ žčıŹőŭıžŉ˞˷~7˷ˣ˷~ŪđŊıŊħ˷ćđŭđŉőŊƕ˷á7¸\˷ʼʺʼʺ 
Chairpersons: Carlo Signorelli (Italy),  Walter Ricciardi (Italy) 

ʻʾˎʾʿˣʻʿˎʾʿ ˝n˞ ʿˌnˌ ˣ áőŭŀűĭőŪˎ ÌŊŃđîűĭıŊħ Źĭđ ŪőƓđŭ őĦ Ńîŭħđ ŭőžŹıŊđŃƕ ćőŃŃđćŹđč čîŹî˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸
Ħőŭ˷Źĭđ˷ĆđŊđĦıŹ˷őĦ˷ŪžĆŃıć˷ĭđîŃŹĭ | A\A¿¸ (France) 

ʼʺˎʺʺˣʼʻˎʺʺ˷˝ ˞˷˂ˌ ˌ˷ˣ˷~ŭîŃ˷ŪŭđűđŊŹîŹıőŊűˎ˷¸ŭđŪîŭđčŊđűű˷îŊč˷űžŭƒđıŃŃîŊćđ˷őĦ˷7őƒıčˣʻ˃˸
Featuring xîŹıî ¿ŀĭƒıŹîŭıčƜđˍ ÌŊıƒđŭűıŹƕ őĦ Vđőŭħıî on Characteristics of discharged  ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸          
patients from hospitals - Georgian descriptive study 

ʼʺˎʺʺˣʼʻˎʺʺ ˝V˞ ˂ˌVˌ ˣ áőŭŀűĭőŪˎ ¸žĆŃıć \đîŃŹĭ ¿ƕűŹđŉű qđîčđŭűĭıŪ îŊč 7îŪîćıŹƕ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸ ˸
6žıŃčıŊħ˷ıŊ˷7ĭîŊħıŊħ˷Çıŉđű | Ìn˷UîćžŃŹƕ˷őĦ˷¸žĆŃıć˷\đîŃŹĭ (United Kingdom) 
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